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CRABTREE VALLEY BAPTIST CHURCH 

 
                              THE  VALLEY  ECHO                   June 24, 2019 

 

 

 

Church office information:  
 Pastor  Charles Allard  Office: 919-781-5345 Home: 919-606-8360    

Music Director  Risa Poniros  Office: 919-781-5345 

Secretary  Peggy Utley Office: 919-781-5345 cvbc@crabtreevalleybaptist.org    

Website updates/maintenance  webmaster@crabtreevalleybaptist.org 

 

 

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK 
 

T.Z. Koo tells of his experience during an air 

raid in the days when the Japanese sent planes 

in wave after wave over China.  “We had to go 

out into the fields because we had no dugouts 

in the city. Everybody took his rug and waited.  

Soon the final warning sounded and we knew 

that in ten minutes the planes would arrive. In  

that short ten minutes I lived through the 

experiences of a lifetime. A feeling of utter 

helplessness swept over me. The usual things  

with which we surround our lives suddenly lost their significance. Most of us had 

been thinking that if we had money in the bank we would be fairly secure; but as I 

sat on that rug waiting, I realized that no amount of money, not even of American 

dollars, could be of any help to me. I use to pride myself on the fact that I was a 

University man; but what could a Ph.D. do for me as I sat on that rug waiting until 

I saw that out there under the sky in the fields I was before my Maker just as I was, 

stripped of everything, nothing more in life to fall back on. And my lips began to 

whisper, ‘Yea though I walk in the shadow of death, I will fear no evil; for Thou art 

with me.’ That was no doctrine then. It was no precept in a code of ethics. It was 

not a beautiful phrase in a poem. It meant that I was no alone, that I had found 

something in life which even war could not wipe out! I discovered the presence of 

God.” 

 

There is no discovery that you can make in life that is more meaningful, more 

powerful, more comforting than “the presence of God.”  Jesus’ departing words to 

his disciples were, “I am with you always, to the very end of the age” (Matthew 

28:20). Have you discovered God’s presence in your life?  Hopefully, it will not 

take the threat of death for you to make this discovery.  

 

In His Love, 

Charles  

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
July 8- July 11  

from 9am-12 noon 
Discovering God’s Amazing Creation  

Ages 4yrs to 5
th

 grade 
 

 

Help us get the word out!  

Invite your neighbors and friends! 

Flyers and registration forms  

are in the lobby. 
 

We are collecting the following  

items for VBS: 

Notebook paper, pens, pencils,  

erasers, sharpeners and crayons. 

Also – small bottles of water. 
 

Contact Cheryl Walker to register  

or to help! 919-851-6976 or 

chwalker@med.unc.edu 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, June 30 

5
th

 Sunday – Benevolent offering 
Helping others in our community 

during their time of need. 

Please mail all correspondence to:   P.O. Box 30954, Raleigh, NC  27622 
                                          Church location: 4408 Lead Mine Rd Raleigh, NC  27612  Phone: (919) 781-5345            

             Email: cvbc@crabtreevalleybaptist.org         Website: www.crabtreevalleybaptist.org 

          Church Office hours: Monday-Thursday 9am-3pm (closed on Friday) 
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Attendance                     6/23 

Sunday School                   28 

Worship Attendance          43 

 
Deacon for week:   6/30   Sue Edwards 

Deacon for week:   7/7     Elizabeth Best 

 
Properties for July       Ushers for July 

Keith Harris  Robert Best Darrell Jenkins 

Bobby Hayes Whitt Stallings    

 

 

 

                                         

PRAYER CONCERNS: 

HOME: 
        Jim Paul – congestive heart failure (former member) 

        Joanne Isenhour – recovering from a fall 

        George Shore  

        Sandi Robinson  

        Gregg Small  

        REHAB & CARE FACILITIES: 
 Jean Greene – Snow Hill Asst. Living  - Snow Hill, NC 

        Mary Cain – 806 Springmoor Circle  27615  

        Anne Jenkins - Morningside of Raleigh  Room 132 

        Johnnie Grubbs – Cambridge Hills of Pittsboro – Rm 208 

        Shane McKewen – Boston, MA -friend of Jean and Gene  

        HOSPITAL: 
        Iva Snyder – Duke Raleigh 

                 

 
        

 

 

         

  

         

             
 

 

         

  

        

 
                                                       

 

 

  

 
  
 

 

          
         

 

 

         

         

 

       
          

       

                 
         

 

       
         

           
  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Weekly Church Calendar 
EACH SUNDAY:   

*9:45am    Sunday School    

*11:00am  Worship Service          

*Child care provided downstairs.  

EACH TUESDAY: 

6:30pm  Triangle Toastmasters  

EACH WEDNESDAY: 

9:00am-12:00pm  Hope Pantry is open 

6:30pm  Children and Youth Mission groups  

6:30pm  Bible study & Prayer  

7:30pm  Choir Practice 

EACH THURSDAY:  

8:00pm Gamblers Anonymous 

MONTHLY:  (4
th

 Thursday of each month) 

Young Hearts (Senior Adults) 

 

Calendar of Events: 
Sunday, June 30 

5
th
 Sunday Benevolent offering 

Mon, July 8 – Thurs, July 11  

9am-12 noon – Vacation Bible School 

Friday, July 12 

6:00pm Church being used for wedding rehearsal 

Saturday, July 13 

4:00pm Church being used for wedding 
 

 

 
The church office will be closed Thursday, July 4  

in observance of the holiday. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

On Sunday Mrs. Virginia Dixon came forward to 

become a member of our church family. Be sure to 

introduce yourself and make her feel welcome! 

 

 

 

 
The Young Hearts will not be meeting in July. The 

August Meeting will be announced at a later date. 

Suggestions for future events should be shared 

with Charlie Jones.  A special thanks to Charlie for 

the events he has planned and for his enthusiasm 

in doing so.  Young Hearts have a great time 

together. If you have not participated in the past, 

we hope that you will join us for future events.  

 

 

 
Thank you to all those who turned in their Deacon 

nominations to serve a 3 year term.  Please pray 

for those nominated as well as the Pastor and Jean 

Glosson, our Deacon Chair, as they make contact 

with the candidates. Results will be published as 

soon as possible.  

 

 
SHARE THE SONSHINE 

Week of June 23 – 29  Anne Jenkins 

Week of June 30 - July 6  Mary Cain 

Quarterly lists are available on lobby table. 
 

Share the Sonshine is an outreach ministry to those who are 

unable to attend church on a regular basis due to health reasons. 

We can all be a part of this ministry by praying for these 

individuals, sending cards, making phone calls or a visit.  
 

 


